The Task Force recommends a number of changes to current WHOIS policy that are intended to reflect this balance in a reasonable and consistent manner across all of ICANN’s registries and registrars.  These recommendations are described in detail in section 3 of this report, but are summarized below:

· More conspicuous notice to registrants by registrars, at the point of registration, of the possible uses of Whois data.

· More conspicuous notice and clarifications to registrants by registrars, at the point of registration, as to the process by which registrant data will be shared.

· Further inquiry should be made into proxy registration services provided by registrars and others in order to provide increased privacy for registrants.

· Registries and registrars should not have to violate local data protection laws in order to conform with Whois policy and contractual obligations.  A process should be in place whereby registrars and registries can bring such conflicts to the attention of ICANN, seek to resolve them, and, where they cannot be resolved, publicly identify such conflict and make appropriate changes needed to conform to the respective local laws.

· The principle of tiered access to Whois data elements is accepted as a topic for further exploration, subject to reaching consensus on viability, balance of interests and financial feasibility

